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Public Stormwater Facility Maintenance Construction Contract Award 

Presenter:  Rob Charles, Utilities Manager 

Time Estimate:  5 minutes 

 

Phone Email 

360.817.7003 rcharles@cityofcamas.us 
 

BACKGROUND:  The City owns 24 stormwater vaults which house a total of 110 storm cartridge 

units.  The cartridges have media which needs to be exchanged, disposed of, and replaced due to 

age and   This maintenance will allow the facilities to treat stormwater to the quality intended with 

the media before being released to the receiving water. 

SUMMARY:  The City received 5 bids on the project.  The engineer’s estimate on the project was 

$59,235.68. 

Emeritec, Inc.  - $67,360.06 

Olson Environmental - $73,302.60 

Graymar Environmental - $77,143.50 

Jeffries Construction, LLC - $82,205.03 

Olson Brothers Pro-Vac, LLC - $131,330.57 

Emeritec, Inc. failed to acknowledge an addendum that was submitted on the project.  The City 

Attorney has deemed that this is a minor irregularity which would not disqualify their bid.  A memo 

to this effect will be provided for this item at the regular council meeting scheduled for Nov. 20th.   

 



 
Figure 2:  Storm Cartridge with treatment media 

 

 

Figure 2:  Storm filter vault  

BENEFITS TO THE COMMUNITY:  Continue to provide clean stormwater to receiving bodies of 

waters from these treatment vaults and meet NPDES permit requirements. 

BUDGET IMPACT:  There are sufficient funds in Stormwater to cover the costs of this work. 

 

RECOMMENDATION:  Staff recommends that this item be placed on the November 20th Regular 

meeting agenda for council’s consideration.  The contract will be a three year contract with 1 

renewal in year 3 allowing for additional media exchanges in the 24 vaults. 

 


